
 
 

 
 

 
                                  
                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Enrolments are now open  

 
Kindergarten 2026 

 
 

Online applications are now being 
accepted.  Please visit the school 

website for further details: 
www.pymble-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
 

 
 

    Principal’s News 
    
End of Term Reflections and Looking Ahead 
 
We have reached the end of another productive and jam-packed school term here at Pymble Public School. 
 
As always, our continued commitment and focus on ensuring that every child at PPS is valued, known, and cared for has 
shone through. The safety and wellbeing of our students is prioritised in every decision made at the school. Our teaching 
and learning programs continue to be based on evidence-informed best practice and current educational research. 
Across all classrooms, we provide explicit teaching and learning, implementing the new curriculum alongside student 
wellbeing programs to support our students’ academic, emotional, and social growth. 
 
This term, we have offered a broad range of extra-curricular sporting, creative, and performing arts opportunities. Our four 
school bands performed exceptionally at the recent ASBOF band competition held at NSW University, with each band 
awarded Gold – a truly remarkable achievement. Our stage 3 choir also performed at the Festival of Choral Music at the 

Thursday, 25 September 2025                                        Term 3, Week 10  
 

  
Dates to remember: 
Term 3/4, 2025 
Friday 26 September     Last day of Term 3 
Tuesday 14 October     First day back for students for Term 4  
Tuesday 14 October     2K & 2S Gibberagong Excursion 
Friday 17 October     Band Tour – Performance Ensemble & Jazz Band 
Tuesday 21 October     School Tour – 9.30am 
Thursday 23 October     Festival of Children’s Music Concert  
Friday 31 October     Summer PSSA Gala Day # 3 
 

http://www.pymble-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


Sydney Opera House earlier this term. Last week, our Year 6 student leaders had an amazing experience participating in 
the CCAS Student Leadership Mungo week-long camp in far western NSW. Alongside these highlights, there have been 
many excursions, incursions, and activities too numerous to list. Over the past two weeks, we have also run our annual 
Amazing Pymble Brain Race, another fantastic opportunity for our students to engage and shine. 
 
I would like to wish all our students and their families a safe and enjoyable Spring school holiday period. This is a 
wonderful time for children to rest, catch up with family and friends, spend time outdoors, or enjoy some good books. I 
look forward to welcoming everyone back for Term 4, the final term of the school year. The first day back for students will 
be Tuesday, 14 October. 
 
Please note, that I will be taking a week of personal leave in the first week of Term 4, from Monday 13 to Friday 17 
October 2025. During my absence, our Deputy Principal, Mrs Graham, will be relieving principal. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support and engagement with our school community. 
 
 
Inaugural Pymble Fun Run a Fantastic Community Success 
 
On Sunday, our P&C, together with the school, proudly hosted the inaugural Pymble Fun Run — a great school and 
broader community event that truly brought everyone together. With over 1,300 registered participants across the 2km 
and 5km events, the turnout far exceeded the 1,000 participants the fundraising committee had hoped for in its first year. 
The weather was superb, with a sunny and warm spring day setting the perfect scene in Pymble. 
 
It was lovely to see so many children, teachers, parents, carers, grandparents, and other residents join in, including 
former PPS students and their families. The event was honoured by the presence of our local state member, Alister 
Henskens, our Mayor, Christine Kay, and the member for Davidson, Matt Cross, who all came out to support the 
occasion. 
 
A festive atmosphere and wonderful school community spirit filled the morning as the two races ran smoothly and were 
extremely professionally organised. An enormous amount of planning and hard work went into ensuring the success of 
this inaugural event. Our P&C President, Amy Olson, Jill Paul, and the P&C fundraising committee commenced 
preparations early last year, demonstrating exceptional dedication and commitment. 
 
We would also like to acknowledge the support of our local Council and the many sponsors whose contributions were vital 
to the event’s success. 
 
A huge thank you goes to Amy Olson, Jill Paul, and the entire P&C fundraising committee for their tireless work over more 
than a year in planning, promoting, organising, and running the Pymble Fun Run. Not only was this a fantastic community 
event, but it also raised over $30,000 for our school, which will go towards funding the new 3-6 play equipment project. 
 
Special thanks also to the many parent volunteers who assisted on the day, providing excellent support; Mrs Graham for 
her planning assistance; Mrs Shields for her enthusiastic promotion of the event within the school; and our general 
assistant, Mr Burke, for his hard work in helping prepare, set up, and pack up on the day. 
 
It was an all-round amazing day, and a wonderful celebration of community spirit and collaboration! 
 

                       

 

 



           

                     

Sydney North Area Athletics Carnival 
 
On Monday, four of our students—Chloe M, Marlow G, Kenneth H, and Liam G—represented our school as part of the 
Sydney North Area Athletics Zone team. The students competed with great determination and demonstrated excellent 
sportsmanship throughout the carnival. 
 
Liam G ran the 100m race and achieved a personal best (PB) time. Kenneth H competed in both the 100m and 800m 
events, recording a personal best in the 800m. Chloe M ran in the 800m and 1500m races, achieving personal bests in 
both. Congratulations to these children on their achievements at the area carnival. 
 
Marlow G ran in the 800m and 1500m events and placed 2nd and 3rd respectively. This is an outstanding individual 
achievement, congratulations Marlow! Marlow will now go on to represent the Sydney North Area in both the 800m and 
1500m events at the State Athletics Championships in October. We wish Marlow all the best at the State carnival. 
 
Throughout the day, the students not only supported each other but also encouraged competitors from other zone teams, 
exemplifying true camaraderie and respect. The students had a fantastic day and thoroughly enjoyed the carnival 
experience. 
 
We would also like to extend our sincere thanks to the parents who transported the students and attended the event to 
support our athletes. Your involvement made a big difference! 
 
 
Year 1 & 2 NSW Art Gallery Excursion 
 
Last week, our Year 1 and 2 students enjoyed an exciting excursion to the NSW Art Gallery. During their visit, the children 
took part in a guided tour of the gallery, exploring a diverse range of artworks. They also engaged in a hands-on art 
activity where they created their own painted artworks, which they proudly brought back to school. 
 
This excursion is a new addition to the Stage One program at PPS and has already proven to be a valuable and enriching 
experience for our students. We extend our sincere thanks to our Stage One teachers for organising and running this 
wonderful outing. 
 
The children had a fantastic day out filled with creativity and inspiration! 



CCAS Student Leadership Mungo Camp 
 
Last week, our Year 6 student leaders, accompanied by Mrs Graham, Ms Fryer, and Ms Gillis, attended the week-long 
CCAS Student Leaders Mungo Camp in far south-western NSW. The students flew in and out of Mildura and stayed at 
the beautiful Rivergardens Holiday Park in Gol Gol. 
 
During the camp, the students explored a range of incredible sites including the Gol Gol Cultural Immersion Centre, Gol 
Gol Public School, Mungo National Park (Lake Mungo), Trail of Lights, Botanical Gardens, Perry Sandhills, the Darling 
and Murray River Junction, and Orange World. They also participated in an Environmental Endangered Species 
incursion. Throughout their time away, the students journalled their experiences using iPads, capturing photos and writing 
detailed notes. An exciting highlight was their well-prepared presentation about our school, PPS, delivered to children at 
Gol Gol Public School. 
 
This student leadership camp offers a unique opportunity for our student leaders to develop intercultural understanding 
and deepen their knowledge of Indigenous culture. You can read more about the camp in Mrs Graham’s detailed report 
following this item. 
 
We extend sincere thanks to Mrs Graham for assisting with planning and coordination, and to Mrs Graham, Ms Fryer, and 
Ms Gillis for dedicating their personal time to accompany the students and provide exceptional care throughout the week. 
 
Primary Proms 
 
Last Tuesday evening, 40 students from our Year 4 Choir had the wonderful opportunity to perform at the Primary Proms 
held at Sydney Town Hall. Joining a combined choir of 450 students from public schools across the state, our students 
sang beautifully and behaved with outstanding manners throughout the event. 
 
The choir represented our school with pride and enthusiasm, thoroughly enjoying the experience. The audience, filled 
with proud parents and grandparents, were thrilled by the performance and the joy the students brought to the stage. 
 
We extend our heartfelt thanks to Mrs Herbert and Ms Gillis for making this incredible opportunity possible and for 
generously giving their time to support and accompany the students at the concert. 
 
Warringah Mall Performance 
 
Last Friday, our Performance Ensemble and Jazz Band took to the stage at Warringah Mall, delighting an audience of 
excited and impressed shoppers. The students played beautifully and expertly entertained everyone with their music. 
 
This performance was a fantastic showcase of the wonderful opportunities available to students at PPS and highlighted 
the exceptional quality of our band program. 
 
We extend our sincere thanks to Mrs Herbert, Bec Morris (conductor), and the band committee for coordinating this 
fantastic opportunity for our students. 
 
  
Bruno Diodati 
Principal                     
 
 



 



 



 

 Deputy Principal’s News 
 

Mungo Camp 

Last week, I attended the 5-day 2025 Year 6 student leaders camp to the Gol Gol and Mungo National Park. I was 
accompanied by Miss Fryer and Miss Gillis. This camp provided an opportunity for student leaders to develop a deeper 
understanding of the significance of Mungo as well as indigenous culture. This experience aims to deepen student and staff 
knowledge of Mungo along with Aboriginal history, culture, and achievements. 

After flying to Mildura, we spent our first day at the Gol Gol Cultural Immersion Centre set on the Murray River, participating 
in art and archaeological dig activities along with learning about aboriginal history and culture. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We then spent a full day out in Mungo National Park with local Barkandji elder Uncle Warren.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



The following day we visited Orange World, the botanical gardens and Gol Gol Public School. Our leaders presented a 
fabulous presentation about PPS and then joined in lunchtime games and a music and sport lesson after lunch. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our final day started with an environmental education presentation where the students learnt about protecting our native 
animals along with meeting some fantastic animals. We then visited Wentworth, where the Murray River meets the Darling 
River, with our trip concluding with a visit to the Perry Sand Hills. 

Thank you to the teachers who attended the camp and to the students for their excellent behaviour and manners during a 
long week.  

             

 

 

 

 



      

                      
 

 

Light Up Learning 

Last Wednesday, the Stage One children visited The Art Gallery of New South Wales. A big thank you to 
Mrs Haley Mylius for coordinating the excursion.  

One of the many exciting things the students did was visit their learning studio and create artworks using the screen-printing 
process. The students designed and cut out shapes, chose textual elements and used jelly pads. 

Thank you 1B for sharing your artwork!  

 

                            

 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipartmax.com%2Fmiddle%2Fm2H7K9A0G6N4N4H7_cartoon-comics-clip-art-clipart-light-bulb-thinking%2F&psig=AOvVaw2PI0n9j8eDpFG6xRWBrHqm&ust=1592371520224000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCMig4rXMheoCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAF


                                       

 
Jennifer Graham 
Deputy Principal 
 
 
 

    Administration News 
 
 
Absences from School (whole day or part day) – SMS’s  
 
As part of the school’s attendance procedures, parents will now receive an SMS if they child is absent from school for the 
whole or part of the day, and no previous explanation has been provided.  Every effort will be made to send SMS’s as early 
as possible each day, once class rolls have been marked and all attendance emails for the day have been addressed.   
  
Please be aware that while we strive for accuracy in our attendance records, occasional errors in roll marking can result in 
students being marked absent when they are present. If you receive an absence SMS and believe it to be incorrect, 
please contact the school office so we can promptly review and update the attendance record. Thank you for your 
understanding and cooperation.  
  
Email Communication  
 
If you are emailing the school office for any reason about your child, please remember to include your child’s full name 
and class. Your support with this simple request is greatly appreciated.  
  
   
Change of Details Form  
 
To ensure we can always keep you informed and respond quickly in case of an emergency, it is important that your contact 
details are accurate and up to date. If you have recently changed your phone number, address, email, or emergency 
contacts, please fill out a Change of Details form as soon as possible.  This form can be accessed via the ‘Forms’ menu 
option in the School Bytes Parent Portal.    
  
  
Happy Holidays everyone! 
 
From all the staff in the office we would like to wish all students and families a safe and enjoyable school holiday break.  
We look forward to seeing everyone back at school for Term 4 on Tuesday 14 October. 
 
 
Mrs Frankish, Mrs Weir, Mrs McCulloch, Mrs Cooper & Mrs O’Donohue    

          



   Stage 1 Art Gallery Excursion  
 

 
 



 Uniform Shop – NEW PRICE LIST  
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SRE & SEE News 
                                                                                       

 
 
 

 Chess News 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



            

  P&C News 
 
P&C News 

President Report - Pymble Fun Run 21 Sep 2025 
By Amy Olson 

What a wonderful day! The inaugural Pymble Fun Run was everything we hoped it would be and more. With 1,295 
registrations and over $30,000 raised for the Pymble Public School community, the event was a true celebration of 
smiles, fun, and community spirit. The funds raised were simply the icing on the cake. 

Thank You to Our Sponsors 

A heartfelt thank you to our generous sponsors: BFT, My Pilates Studio, MortgagewithVeenu, Pello, Ray White, Bayer, 
and Pymble Physiotherapy. Your support made this event possible. Thank you also to Ku-ring-gai Council for their 
support. 

    

    

Thank You to Our Participants & Volunteers 

To every single person who registered and joined us out on the course—you are what makes this event so special. 

A special thank you goes to our incredible volunteers, whose time and energy brought this day to life. It was an early 
morning start and we are so grateful. In particular: 

• Richie Paul – Volunteer coordination 
 

• Gayle King – Finish line coordinator 
 

• Nicki Fisher – BBQ organiser 
 

• Neda Zand – Merchandise sales & bib collection 
 

• Lauren Dooley – Cold drinks & Iceblock Coordinator 
 

• Adrian Stark & Nicholas Olson – course set-up 
 
 

Your hard work was the backbone of this event. 

 



Partner Schools 

We were delighted to partner with Bush School, North Turramurra Public, West Pymble, Gordon West, Gordon East, St 
Ives Public, and Beaumont Road School. These schools promoted the event to their communities and shared in the 
fundraising. Together, they raised $2,100 for their P&Cs. 

VIP Guests 

We were honoured to have our local member Alister Henskens and Ku-ring-gai Mayor Cr. Kay officially open the 5km 
race. Alister even stayed on to run the 2km event! A special mention also to Matt Cross, Member for Davidson, who 
participated in the run and spoke about our event in parliament. 

Thank You to PPS 

Our deepest thanks to Mr. Bruno Diodati—without your support this event would not have been possible—and to 
Jennifer Graham for her tremendous efforts.  A very special thank you to the wonderful Ian Burke, whose dedication, 
energy and generosity were central to making the day such a success. 

It was also wonderful to see so many PPS staff out on the day. Mrs. Kylie Booth even took Pymbie the bear around the 
course! A very special thank you to Mrs. Jane Shields, whose support has been incredible. Jane and her daughter were 
at the school at 5am helping to set up the marshalling area—your dedication is truly appreciated. 

Co-Director Recognition - Jill Paul 

Finally, it is my great pleasure to thank and congratulate the incredible Jill Paul, Co-Director of the Fun Run. Jill put in 
countless hours, went the extra mile to promote the event, and was instrumental in making it such a success. 

 

Interesting Facts About the Fun Run 
• It required 65 volunteers on the day 
• The biggest expense was traffic management (applications, documentation, road closures) at over $15,000 
• Less than 50% of entries came from the direct PPS community—over 650 people from outside the school joined 

in! 
• Our top (organic) social media post reached 8,500+ views 
• 216 PPS students registered to run or walk 

 
 

🏆🏆 The class with the most registrations: 3V with 17 students 
 🏆🏆 Winning house: FLINDERS with 67 students entered 

And of course… the winners are: 
 
5KM 
 
 
 

Men Women 

1. Will Atkinson - 15:50 
2. Benjamin Bishop - 16:40 
3. Zbynek Hanys - 16:46 

 
Fastest PPS parent: Matt Gibson 

1. Caitlyn Tan (493) 
2. Kirsty Flick (444) 
3. Brooke Jennings (195) 

 
Fastest PPS parent: Caroline Sweeny 

 



Boys Girls 

5-6Y Boy - Heath M 
7-8 Boy - Oliver H 
9-10 Boy - Jamie A 
11-12 Boy - Rowan D 
13-15 Boy - Thomas B 

5-6Y Girl - Mia Y 
7-8Y Girl - Cali J 
9-10 Girl - Aria P 
11-12 Girl - Zara W 
13-15 Girl - Tara T 

 

2KM 
 

Boys Girls 

5-6Y Boy - Camberon B 
7-8 Boy - Alexander V(special mention to James D) 
9-10 Boy - Kenneth H 
11-12 Boy - Jake T 
13-15 Boy - Ethan Ol 

5-6Y Girl - Melissa R 
7-8Y Girl - Elena C 
9-10 Girl - Emily B 
11-12 Girl - Chloe M 
13-15 Girl - Evaleigh G 

 

BEST DRESSED: 1st place - Terracini Family 
INTERSCHOOL CUP: St Ives North Public School 
 
Follow us on social media for all the photos and memories from race day: 

                                                                     

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61576314093857
https://www.instagram.com/pymble_funrun_official/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 
 

 



 
 
 

 



 
 
 
Connect with the P&C 
 

 

 

 

   

   
 
 
 
 

http://www.facebook.com/groups/167379250010067
https://www.instagram.com/ppspandc?utm_source=ig_web_button_share_sheet&igsh=ZDNlZDc0MzIxNw==
http://ppspandc.org/
http://ppspandc.org/kindy2024
http://pymble-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:president.ppspc@gmail.com


Upcoming P&C Meetings 
The next P&C meeting and AGM is on Wednesday, 5 November 2025 (Term 4, Week 4) at 7:30pm. 
You don’t need to be a P&C member to attend. You may attend in-person or via Zoom.  
 
Please contact secretary.ppspc@gmail.com to register your interest. Zoom details and a copy of the meeting agenda will 
be sent out via email closer to the date.   
 
Important Announcement 

Seeking a new Grounds Committee Lead 

With Fash stepping down, we’re now recruiting a new Grounds Committee Lead to join the P&C. This is a great role for 
someone who enjoys being hands-on and helping care for our school environment. Responsibilities include coordinating 
working bees and liaising with the school on grounds improvement projects. If you’re interested or would like to know 
more, please get in touch — we’d love to hear from you! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Band Program 

🎶🎶 PPS Bands – Wrapping Up a Brilliant Term 3! 🎶🎶 
As Term 3 draws to a close this Friday, we can look back with huge pride on what has been an amazing term for our PPS 
Bands. From rehearsals to performances to GOLDS at ASBOF to fundraising, our community spirit has been shining 
brightly, and the results speak for themselves. 

🌟🌟 Warringah Mall Performance – Friday 19th September 

Last Friday, our Performance Ensemble and Jazz Band took their music beyond the school gates, filling Warringah Mall 
with energy, rhythm, and joy. Shoppers stopped in their tracks to listen, and the feedback was glowing – many couldn’t 
believe they were listening to primary school musicians! A massive congratulations to all the students for representing 
PPS so brilliantly. Their hard work and dedication were on full display, and the pride on their faces was matched only by 
the smiles in the audience. Thank you to Mrs Herbert for taking them to the performance and to Bec & Meredith for 
making time in their busy music teaching schedules. 

     
     

    
             
 

🍳🍳 Pymble Fun Run Mega BBQ – Sunday 21st September 

What a day! The Pymble Fun Run brought our community together in true PPS style, and the Band Program was right at 
the heart of it with our Mega BBQ. From sizzling sausages to bacon-and-egg rolls, the BBQ ran smoothly thanks to our 
incredible parent and carer volunteers. Your time, effort, and cheerful teamwork made all the difference. 

We’re thrilled to share that the funds raised go straight back into supporting our Band Program – helping us maintain 
the quality of music education and opportunities that make PPS so special. A heartfelt thank you to everyone who 
pitched in, whether behind the BBQ, helping set up, or cheering from the sidelines. 

 



    
 

      

    
 

   
 
 
 



💛💛 Looking Ahead 

A quick reminder that Semester 2 invoices will be hitting inboxes this week – please keep an eye out for them. 

And Term 4 promises to be just as exciting, with many things to look forward to – including our upcoming Performance 
Ensemble & Jazz Band 1-Day Tour. More details will be shared soon, but we can already feel the buzz building! 

🎼🎼 Thank You & Well Done 

To every student, parent, conductor, tutor, and volunteer – thank you for making Term 3 such a standout. Our 
musicians continue to impress with their progress and passion, and none of it would be possible without the support of 
our wonderful PPS Band community. 

Here’s to a well-earned rest over the holidays (but don’t forget to keep practicing), and we look forward to hitting the 
right notes together in Term 4! ✨ 

Thanks 
Nicki Fischer - Band Coordinator 
 
P&C Events 
 

P&C Fundraising Art Project  
 
The students’ art production has now come to an end, and we are thrilled to announce that our school art 
show will take place in Term Four in the school hall. The official announcement date will be shared soon. This 
has been an excellent collaboration, teaching the children the value of working together toward a shared goal, 
while celebrating their individual creativity. We can’t wait to showcase their incredible work! 

A heartfelt thank you to all the volunteers, our excellent teachers, and the whole school community. The project 
wouldn’t have been possible without the fantastic support of our parents. 

Thank you to our amazing volunteers supporting the art project.  

Ali Hovey, Alyssa Squance, Abi Thambipillay, Farid Zand, Chloe Steel, Gladys Clark, Cathy Xiao, Lauren Dooley, Emma 
Warburton, Georgia Ting, Caroline Sweeney, Tegan Chan, Clarissa Sweet, Jackie Tham, Jen Whiteway, Soowan Young, 
Sacha Martin, Susan Cho, Sarah Cable,  
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
Neda Zand, Fundraising and Event        

                                                                         
 Second Hand Uniform Shop          
 
CLOTHING DRIVE is this THURSDAY LUNCHTIME… 
Please consider donating your uniforms that are too small or that you no longer need! As with previous years, we will be 
giving children an ice block in exchange for uniforms donated. Please make sure you write a note giving permission for 
your child to donate the uniform as we won’t accept any donations without it! 
 
Weekly Opening Hours 
 
The 2nd-hand uniform shop remains open for sales every Thursday from 8:30am to 9:00am during the school term.  
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Pymble Freebies 
 
We’re excited to announce Pymble Freebies, a WhatsApp group created by the P&C to support sustainability and 
community connection. 
 
Click here to join - https://chat.whatsapp.com/CbbqYkeO2FEHWDfYtct2NL   
 

 

https://chat.whatsapp.com/CbbqYkeO2FEHWDfYtct2NL


   General PPS and Extracurricular News 

 

    

   



 

       NEW BUS TIMETABLE FROM 21 JULY 2025 
 

 

            

 

    
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 

School student travel information for parents and students 

School Travel Passes 
 
Students who require a School Opal card or travel pass but have not yet applied need to apply or update their details 
as soon as possible. 
 
In the Opal network, students should travel with a Child/Youth Opal card until they receive their valid School Opal 
card. If outside Greater Sydney, parents should contact their local bus operator to discuss their travel needs. 
 
Students living in rural and regional areas will receive their travel pass from their nominated transport operator. It 
may be issued via their school or be sent directly to them at home. Note: some rural and regional operators do not 
issue travel passes. Students/parents should confirm with their nominated operator if they do not receive a pass. 
  

Terms of Use 

Students using School Opal cards must tap on and tap off in line with the Opal terms of use . 
 
This includes travel within the approved times between 6.30am and 7.00pm from Monday to Friday on school days 
only. Students must use their Child/Youth Opal card for any travel outside these times. 
 
All students are required to comply with the Student code of conduct. The code of conduct aims to ensure the safety 
and well-being of school children and other passengers. It is important that parents ensure their child is aware of 
this, as failure to comply with the code of conduct can result in a suspension from travel. 
  

Mail sent from the Stakeholder Liaison Team, Customers Systems and Operations. 

  

Further information can be found at transportnsw.info/school-students 
 

Enquiries can be submitted at transportnsw.info/passes-concessions-feedback 
    

 
 
 
 
         

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27edef4547d13674955767b2d2455583efb55ad489faf4d7549e600bbff28d35475b5a2ad7cd19df2268a213be0e881d6822621de09cacc2d18a0&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588192587%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BfuweozgPC2NSN6EiSESVR3FMRxyc4h1K8oInXTr5w4%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede2bdc104baafadbc1b1ced8d5d4ad59ade421ff5fb62f209311105bd4ecfb0dc91697624a56e7e5735dad8b32b89ca454f08ab3cf82e394ec&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588220790%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=o6%2BkX27bY5HbAtF6el2oRFtOSV8tPph3eTyKJ7Kjs6k%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede064ee9531111c15dfa702b5abfd740e1b3a1c2426b52527e09fae1532fa0602cfec12366f4141533d1156a09db10c441beb38eda4e0aee77&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588237651%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eFWJVGZ7y%2BGf3BAKSAs6WUnL1WjLBfHWlsGFSSGPCY0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede995a7139f0962b8e31b39a0680c4a89d613834e29c000caa4e04cf12adda74e1d6c3c36a7666e6108e3604efe628f0312e97fd648d663066&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588254143%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4y8YYwkYPmnqyjl6YCSZ3zBvQN84R92XjXOT3tc9qqE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27edeb6bdc060e8dc53c0ae78e462ed8633d821825909a8ffd407900f15accad936ddc170cff6585639ae555acbf8cc9558892f0ec54d2b4ca57d&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588270742%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4AaM%2F4S4txIyeivrCAkR9bP0tDZomm6xhMNhhojGriQ%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede2e423fb0446d589a684dca66f232d1fd12cf7f78ddfdd704462de65cc0235af2121963d870970ef076b7d307e0c53b01708ce544417a73b0&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588286996%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zFZULSykxp5hqvUsyelynq5wneL34rRdBU8fn%2BSTOhE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede374fbdd0b199280fe7a8098f7586e97065ba3464adb971699001860df0574d3a359300a0ce4ac8100277850c4a421d88aa805da3d6a3893f&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588303111%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4WxAmn3up6js6rkx8B5kFvfLF220B1y2mkA6h1rCuH8%3D&reserved=0


PPS Christian Prayer Group 
 
Throughout the year, the PPS Christian Prayer Group meet to pray for the PPS community. The group meet on the first 
Friday of each month at 9am at PPS at the shelter area on the top playground.  If you would like to join us, please contact 
Briony Jones (brionyjones_1@hotmail.com) 
 

    Lost Property 
 
The Lost Property box is located in the room under the Hall, near the Band Room.  With the easing of COVID-19 
restrictions, parents are able to once again check the Lost Property box for their child’s missing items. 
To minimise items going missing, please ensure your child’s belongings are clearly labelled.  Items with NO NAME will 
be sent to the 2nd Hand Uniform shop and proceeds from these sales will be used to fund school improvements. 

 

 Uniform Shop  
   
With the easing of COVID-19 restrictions, the Uniform Shop is pleased to be able to welcome parents and carers back 
into the store during their normal opening hours: Tuesday 1.30pm – 4pm and Thursday 8.15am – 10.30am. 
 
The Uniform shop is also still offering contact free ordering:  
 

(1) Online ordering – www.alintaapparel.com.au 
(2) Store phone order – 0413 087 395 
(3) Contact Alinta Call Centre – 4321 0433 

 

   2nd Hand Uniform Shop  
 
The 2nd Hand Uniform shop is a P&C initiative run by volunteers and we offer a walk-in service to purchase donated 2nd 
hand uniforms. The shop is open for sales every Thursday from 8:30am to 9:00am during the school term. 

Our stock is dependent on donations, so if you have uniforms, you no longer need, please consider donating them by 
placing them in the white uniform recycling bin located outside the school office. We only accept PPS branded uniforms 
and for hygiene reasons we can’t accept socks or tights. Please make sure all donations are in usable condition and washed 
before they are donated.  

Please support this great initiative at our school and save tones of school uniforms from ending up in landfill.  

If you have any questions, you can reach out to us at 2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com       
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Manly Warringah Basketball Assoc. 
Learn Basketball Skills in a fun learning environment with qualifies coaches. 

Saturday 18 October – 06 December 2025 
www.trybooking.com/DFAXE 

Aussie hoops is a fun inclusive, structured introductory basketball program for 5-10 yrs old 
Sunday 19 October – 07 December 2025 

www.aussiehoops.basketball/program-locator/ 
  

Ignite Football 
For Kids aged 7-12 at Barker College – Bowman Field 
Fun football sessions in a team-based environment. 

Ignitefootballprogram@gmail.com 
 

 St Ives Junior Cricket Club 
Come and play cricket this summer 2025/2026 

Mixed cricket blast (soft cricket ball) U6-U10. Mixed junior program U9-U17 
www.stivesjuniorcricket.com 

 

Ryde Water Polo 
Want to play Water Polo? Come to our Summer Trials at Ryde Aquatic Leisure Centre 

Junior EOI please go to www.rydewaterpolo.com.au/events/307484 
 

http://www.trybooking.com/DFAXE
http://www.aussiehoops.basketball/program-locator/
mailto:Ignitefootballprogram@gmail.com
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